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INTERMEDIATE UNIT REPORTING Central Intermediate Unit # 10 

INTERMEDIATE UNIT NAME Central Intermediate Unit # 10 

INTERMEDIATE UNIT ADDRESS 345 Link Road, West Decatur, PA 16878

INTERMEDIATE UNIT WEBSITE www.ciu10.org

INTERMEDIATE UNIT TELEPHONE 814-342-0884

FISCAL YEAR 2014-2015

DATE SUBMITTED BY IU February 1, 2016

1 2 3 4 5 6

TYPE OF 
AGREEMENT AGREEMENT NUMBER

LIST INDIVIDUALLY ALL EMPLOYEES, 
CONTRACTORS AND AGENTS COVERED 

UNDER THIS PROGRAM OR SERVICES

LIST DUTIES OF ALL EMPLOYEES, CONTRACTORS 
AND AGENTS COVERED UNDER THIS PROGRAM OR 

SERVICES (Suggest IU's use the Function/Object 
description from Chart of Accounts)

 REMUNERATION 
PROVIDED TO EACH 

INDIVIDUAL 

Object Code   (IU 
use only)

C 041-14-0008 Barbash, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 1,026$                    121

2013-2014     Adult Basic Ed. / Federal Bash, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 384$                       

Getz, R.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 405$                       

Kechisen-Willet, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 938$                       

Koch, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 156$                       

Miller, T. 

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 405

O'Leary M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 182$                       

3,496$                    subtotal of 121

Hoffman-Miller, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 1,250$                    131

Hynes, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 799$                       

Koch, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 234$                       

Miller, T. 

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 330$                       
2,613$                    Subtotal of 131

Wadeck, B.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 928$                       151

928$                       Subtotal of 151

http://www.ciu10.org/
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2013-2014     Adult Basic Ed. / Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 7,036$                    

C 064-15-0008 Witherite, J.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy and personnel supervision related to the delivery of 
services of the development center for adults. 25,481$                  111

2014-2015     Adult Basic Ed. / Federal

Barbash, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 4,300$                    121

Getz, R.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 3,792$                    

O'Leary, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 1,732$                    

Scott, S.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 6,312$                    

Bash, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 4,257$                    

Gilmore, F.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 255$                       

Hynes, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 5,346$                    

Kechisen-Willet, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 988$                       

Lelko, S

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 2,331$                    

Miller, T.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 4,120$                    

Osborn, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 1,957$                    

Pifer, D.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 1,887$                    

Koch, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 6,990$                    

Taylor, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 204$                       
44,471$                  Subtotal of 121

Barbash, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 4,846$                    131

Kechisen-Willet, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 11,153$                  
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Miller, T.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 4,864$                    

Hynes, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 128$                       

Koch, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 2,730$                    

Taylor, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 102$                       

Bash, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 1,931$                    

Getz, R.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 336$                       
26,089$                  Subtotal of 131

Wolfe, K.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 28,333$                  151

Jesberger, S.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 9,180$                    

Park, S.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 5,741$                    

Wadeck, B.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 6,150$                    

49,404$                  Subtotal of 151

2014-2015     Adult Basic Ed. / Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 145,445$               

C 059-14-0008 Barbash, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 228$                       121

2013-2014 PA Adult Literacy / State Hynes, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 204$                       

Kechisen-Willett, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 90$                         

Miller, T.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 405$                       

Hoffman-Miller, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 675$                       
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Stutzman-Roeber, P.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 984$                       
2,586$                    Subtotal of 121

Kechisen-Willet, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 56$                         131

Koch, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 273$                       

Miller, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 744$                       

Hoffman-Miller, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of services for adult education. 500$                       

Hynes, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of services for adult education. 731$                       

2,304$                    Subtotal of 131

Wadeck, B.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 388$                       151

2013-2014 PA Adult Literacy / State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 5,278$                    

C 064-15-0008 Witherite, J.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy and personnel supervision related to the delivery of 
services of the development center for adults. 10,393$                  111

2014-2015 PA Adult Literacy / State

Maines, K.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 360$                       121

Stutzman-Roeber, P.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 10,343$                  

Barbash, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 4,417$                    

Hynes, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 672$                       

Kechisen-Willet, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 5,292$                    

Koch, J.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 540$                       

Miller, T.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 3,520$                    

Taylor, M.

Activities related to DCA assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of adult education services. 102$                       
25,245$                  Subtotal of 121
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Hynes, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 224$                       131

Kechisen-Willet, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 10,830$                  

Koch, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 7,210$                    

Taylor, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a DCA staff member 
with a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at 
least a baccalaureate degree (but not necessarily in the field of 
education), to assist in the delivery of educational services for 

adult learners and/or non-traditional students. 264$                       
18,528$                  Subtotal of 131

Wolfe, K.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 6,560$                    151

Jesberger, S.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 2,072$                    

Park, S.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 2,617$                    

Wadeck, B.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, or preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to the CIU # 
10's adult education services. 2,953$                    

14,202$                  Subtotal of 151

2014-2015 PA Adult Literacy / State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 68,367$                  

MAWA 131-14-0010 (619) Downie, K

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool early intervention services. 69,428$                  121
2014-2015 IDEA - 619 / Federal

Cen Clear Child Services

Consultants and other contracted services that support the 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum improvement 

services, teacher & administrator training, and direct services to 
assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of preschool early 

intervention services. 10,009$                  329

Glendale SD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  2,349$                       899

Sugar Valley Rural CS

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  2,013$                       

Keystone Central SD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  9,395$                       

West Branch ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  3,020$                       

Young Scholars of Central PA Charter School

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  336$                          

State College ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  7,718$                       
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Bellefonte ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  4,027$                       

Curwensville ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  5,369$                       

Harmony ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  2,013$                       

Bald Eagle ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  3,691$                       

Clearfield ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  6,040$                       

Penns Valley ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  4,698$                       

Philipsburg Osceola ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  4,027$                       
54,696$                    Subtotal of 899

2014-2015 IDEA - 619 / Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 134,133$                  

MAWA 131-14-0010 (611) Luzier, K

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool early intervention services. 72,079$                  121

2014-2015 EI IDEA 611 / Federal Quiggle, J.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool early intervention services. 69,428$                  

Springer, M

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool early intervention services. 65,722$                  

Zimmerman, J.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool early intervention services. 70,726$                  

Ferrigno, K.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool early intervention services. 85$                         

Kelly, A.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool early intervention services. 85$                         

Landers, E.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool early intervention services. 468$                       
278,592$               Subtotal of 121

Cen-Clear Child Services

Consultants and other contracted services that support the 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum improvement 

services, teacher & administrator training, and direct services to 
assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of preschool early 

intervention services. 21,429$                  329

2014-2015 EI IDEA 611 / Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 300,021$               

MAWA 131-14-0010 (EI) Karen Krise

Activities completed by a highly skilled staff member that 
performs managerial duties such as development and execution 
of Board policy and personnel supervision related to the delivery 

of preschool early intervention services. 89,807$                  111

2014-2015 Early Intervention / State
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& 092-007510 Medical Access 
Reimbursement: Early 

Intervention Davis, H.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool - early intervention services. 56,075$                  121

Burfield, S.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of preschool - early intervention services. 64,553$                  

Zalno, H. 

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education  related to the 

delivery of preschool - early intervention services. 66,395$                  
187,023$               Subtotal of 121

Brittan, L.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 5,142$                    131

Condon, O.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 1,758$                    

Cooke, R.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 7,108$                    

Ford, K.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 6,780$                    

Gilpatrick, I.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 11,973$                  

Handel, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 8,071$                    

Owens, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 7,532$                    

Proper, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 69,626$                  

Stout, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 6,952$                    

Witkamp, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 6,625$                    

Boyer, D.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 51,143$                  

Dimmick, K.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 67,420$                  
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Dobo, S.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 54,258$                  

Dunkle, K.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 50,943$                  

Elensky, D.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 68,977$                  

Emigh, R.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 69,296$                  

Gilliland, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 49,385$                  

Irvin-Houtz, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 68,277$                  

Irwin, C.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 69,477$                  

Jones, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 69,477$                  

Kinley, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 68,977$                  

Lovins, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 74,618$                  

Lykens, O.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 62,765$                  

Manbeck, C.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 55,616$                  

Martin, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 49,479$                  

Nestor, S.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 48,371$                  

Peters, H.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 62,047$                  

Pipenberg, L.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 57,373$                  
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Taverno, R.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 47,574$                  

Williams, K.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 62,347$                  

Basalla, K.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 66,881$                  

Franks, S.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 68,977$                  

Laborde, N.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 68,571$                  

Liptak, B.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 18,514$                  

Moore, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 64,313$                  

Anderson, R.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 869$                       

Gregory, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 1,212$                    

Gurgick, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 1,318$                    

Wheeler, K.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 1,330$                    

Batchelor, A.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 723$                       

North, R.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 67,420$                  

1,699,513$            Subtotal of 131

Danko, A.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to early 
intervention services. 2,742$                    151

Mason, R.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to early 
intervention services. 10,811$                  

Swatsworth, R.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to early 
intervention services. 24,009$                  
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Jesberger, S.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to early 
intervention services. 7,213$                    

Trude, P.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to early 
intervention services. 32,466$                  

77,241$                  Subtotal of 151

Cole, N.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 1,242$                    191

Fakhraee, A.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 1,290$                    

Ferrigno, K.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 334$                       

Freeman, K.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 564$                       

Haigh, S.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 14,083$                  

Handel, Maria

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 216$                       

Handel, Mary

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 2,828$                    

Hoy, Deb

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 7,790$                    

Hoy, Dev

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 5,990$                    

Hoy, Diane

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 9,940$                    

Keith, P.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 9,602$                    

Lamar, D.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 4,090$                    

Lougee, J.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 375$                       

Mason, R.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 11,698$                  

Quick, M.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 6,730$                    

Reed, R.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 782$                       

Reese, M.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 6,237$                    

Schram, D.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 220$                       

Stimer, L.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 3,533$                    

Thompson, M.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 1,386$                    

Womer, D.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 11,147$                  
100,076$               Subtotal of 191

MCIU 23 - PATTAN
Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 

personnel including instructional and administrative staff. 54$                         324
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Easter Seals of Western PA

Consultants and other contracted services that support  direct 
services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of preschool 

early intervention services. 136,143$               329

Infant Development

Consultants and other contracted services that support  direct 
services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of preschool 

early intervention services. 469,286$               

Cen-Clear Child Services

Consultants and other contracted services that support  direct 
services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of preschool 

early intervention services. 791,272$               

Grace Lutheran Day School

Consultants and other contracted services that support  direct 
services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of preschool 

early intervention services. 2,475$                    

Our Children's Center (preschool)

Consultants and other contracted services that support  direct 
services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of preschool 

early intervention services. 3,650$                    

Step by Step Preschool

Consultants and other contracted services that support  direct 
services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of preschool 

early intervention services. 1,216$                    
1,404,041$            Subtotal of 329

Infant Development Program

Professional services such as audiology and therapy that support 
the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of 

preschool early intervention services. 28,967$                  330

Lycoming Clinton Counties MHMR

Activities related to contractual services that require persons or 
firms with specialized skills and knowledge and are related to the 

delivery of preschool - early intervention services. 500$                       390

Barash Group

Activities related to contractual services that require persons or 
firms with specialized skills and knowledge and are related to the 

delivery of preschool - early intervention services. 384$                       

Community Connections

Activities related to contractual services that require persons or 
firms with specialized skills and knowledge and are related to the 

delivery of preschool - early intervention services. 500$                       
1,384$                    Subtotal of 390

2014-2015 Early Intervention / State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 3,588,106$            

MAWA 131-13-0010 (EI) Condon, O.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 665$                       131

2013-2014 Early Intervention / State Cooke, R.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 162$                       

& 092-007510 Medical Access 
Reimbursement: Early 

Intervention Handel, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 200$                       

Witkamp, J.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 23$                         

Gregory, M.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 1,184$                    

Taverno, R.

Activities related to assignments provided by a staff member with 
a high degree of knowledge and skill acquired through at least a 

baccalaureate degree, such as specialized trainings related to the 
delivery of preschool early intervention services 954$                       

3,188$                    Subtotal of 131

Haigh, S.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 710$                       191

Keith, P.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 504$                       
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Quick M.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 93$                         

Reed, R.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 318$                       

Schram, D.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 122$                       

Womer, D.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 672$                       
2,418$                    Subtotal of 191

2013-2014 Early Intervention / State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 5,607$                    

C
594 IU Special Ed Core Services 

(13-14) Garvey, A.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy, personnel supervision, and specialized trainings.  1,331$                    111
2013-2014 SA Special Education / State

C
594 IU Special Ed Core Services 

(14-15) Dwyer, J. H.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy, personnel supervision, and specialized trainings.  126,679$               111

2014-2015 SA Special Education / State Starner, J. 

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy, personnel supervision, and specialized trainings.  91,653$                  

Garvey, A.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as  personnel supervision, and specialized 

trainings.  60,340$                  

Hammersla-Quick, M.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as  personnel supervision, and specialized 

trainings.  57,574$                  
336,246$               Subtotal of 111

Holter, J.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as  personnel supervision, and specialized 

trainings.  18,765$                  131

Kaltenbaugh, C.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as  personnel supervision, and specialized 

trainings.  63,973$                  

Moyer, K.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as  personnel supervision, and specialized 

trainings.  35,219$                  
117,956$               Subtotal of 131

Danko, A.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to school 
age special education services. 13,713$                  151

Howe, C.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to school 
age special education services. 30,749$                  

Murray, P.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to school 
age special education services. 18,320$                  

Williams, H.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to school 
age special education services. 4,252$                    

Hayward, H.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to school 
age special education services. 360$                       

Wakefield, D.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to school 
age special education services. 16,149$                  

83,543$                  Subtotal of 151

PASCD

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 50$                         324
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PAGE, INC.

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 235$                       

PENN-DEL AER

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 160$                       

Northeastern Educational IU

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 100$                       

PESI HEALTHCARE

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 200$                       

THE TEAM APPROACH

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 1,197$                    

PSBA

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 180$                       

MCIU 23 / PaTTAN

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 515$                       

A/CAPA Blue Chip Management

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 255$                       

Crisis Prevention Institute

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 80$                         

PAIU

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 
Special Education personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 650$                       
3,622$                    Subtotal of 324

BLAST IU

Activities related to contractual services for vendor-provided 
electronic information system services such as: computer services, 

data entry services, feasibility studies, systems design & 
development, or software development & backup facilities.  10,176$                  348

2014-2015 SA Special Education / State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 551,543$               

IGA PO 4300364392 Pequa Valley School District

Consultants and other contracted services that support the 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum improvement 

services, teacher & administrator training, and direct services to 
assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of the Classroom 

Diagnostics Tool grant objectives. 200$                       329

2013-2014
Classroom Diagnostics Tool / 

State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 200$                       

IGA PO 4300406898 Berks County IU

Expenses incurred for contracting educational or school 
improvement services through an intermediate unit (Berks County 

IU).   44,325$                  322

2014-2015
Classroom Diagnostics Tool / 

State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 44,325$                  

O
580 IU Transportation Services 

(13-14) Owens, C.

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - a group of assignments that are clerical in 

nature and are predominately non-manual 178$                       151

2013-2014
Special Education Student 

Transportation / State

Cen-Clear

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - payments for contractual agreements to 

operate  vans to transport pupils to their school of instruction 9,035$                    513

2013-2014
Special Education Student 

Transportation / State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 9,213$                    

O
580 IU Transportation Services 

(14-15) Owens, C.

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - a group of assignments that are clerical in 

nature and are predominately non-manual 30,262$                  151

2014-2015
Special Education Student 

Transportation / State

No Contracted Services or Payroll Related Items Paid from this Contract/Subsidy
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Long Motor Buses

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - payments for contractual agreements to 

operate  vans to transport pupils to their school of instruction 239,000$               513

Deb MacTavish Transport

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - payments for contractual agreements to 

operate  vans to transport pupils to their school of instruction 45,018$                  

R&A Transportation

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - payments for contractual agreements to 

operate  vans to transport pupils to their school of instruction 27,890$                  

Randy Fink Transportation

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - payments for contractual agreements to 

operate  vans to transport pupils to their school of instruction 203,031$               

D&D Transportation

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - payments for contractual agreements to 

operate  vans to transport pupils to their school of instruction 109,751$               

Stauffer Transportation

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - payments for contractual agreements to 

operate  vans to transport pupils to their school of instruction 641,057$               

Cen-Clear

Activities pertaining to directing and managing student 
transportation services - payments for contractual agreements to 

operate  vans to transport pupils to their school of instruction 250,366$               
1,516,112$            Subtotal of 513

Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 
performing work under this agreement 1,546,374$            

O
11-00-00-000-XIX:SA & 11-00-00-
000-XIX: EA Step by Step School for Early Learning

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of special 

education services. 187 324

2014-2015
Med Assistance Reim for Admin 

Claiming Program / Federal

O 044-007510 Danko, A. 

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to SBAP - 
MA services. 10,970$                  151

2014-2015
Medical Access Reimb: School 

Age / Federal 

Philipsburg EMS

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 801$                       324

Swanson, M

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 96$                         

Curtis, M

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 240$                       

1,137$                    Subtotal of 324

Precheck, Inc.

Contracted services that support the administration of the CIU # 
10 to include teacher & administrator training and direct services 

to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of the MA-Access 
services. 424$                       329

State College ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  8,685$                    899

West Branch ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  30,000$                  

 Nittany Valley Charter School 

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  860$                       
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Philipsburg-Osceola ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  28,551$                  
68,096$                  Subtotal of 899

2014-2015
Medical Access Reimb: School 

Age / Federal 
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 80,626$                  

C 565 (Act 89 N P) 2013-2014 Best, S

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 622$                       121

2013-2014 Non Public Services / State Brown, L

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 155$                       

Trowbridge, D. 

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 11,942$                  

2013-2014 Non Public Services / State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 12,718$                  Subtotal of 121

C 565 (Act 89 N P) 14-15 Catherman, E

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy, personnel supervision, and specialized trainings related to 
the delivery of non-public program services. 60,891$                  111

2014-2015 Non Public Services / State

Acquino, T

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 4,181$                    121

Best, S

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 22,929$                  

Brown, L

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 61,068$                  

Cawthern, J

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 3,656$                    

Condo, V

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 25,479$                  

Dunkle, K.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 633$                       

Karish, L

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 48,650$                  

Kleindorfer, L

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 39,871$                  

Lezzer, A.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 22,554$                  

Nagy, C.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 1,049$                    

Pifer, D

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 39,530$                  

Rowles, MJ

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 5,919$                    
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Trowbridge, D.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of non-public program services. 45,201$                  
320,720$               Subtotal of 121

Sparks, L

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions related to ACT 89 - 
non-public schools' services. 17,153$                  151

PAIU

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 non-
public school department personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 75$                         324

Tuscarora IU

Services related to the professional development of CIU # 10 non-
public school department personnel including instructional and 

administrative staff. 550$                       
625$                       Subtotal of 324

NCS Pearson, Inc.

Activities provided via contractual services that require basic 
scientific knowledge and/or manual skills in data processing, 

purchasing warehouse, and/or similar activities related to the 
delivery of non-public program services. 1,424$                    340

McGraw Hill

Activities provided via contractual services that require basic 
scientific knowledge and/or manual skills in data processing, 

purchasing warehouse, and/or similar activities related to the 
delivery of non-public program services. 1,536$                    

Houghton Mifflin

Activities provided via contractual services that require basic 
scientific knowledge and/or manual skills in data processing, 

purchasing warehouse, and/or similar activities related to the 
delivery of non-public program services. 5,803$                    

Pearson Scoring

Activities provided via contractual services that require basic 
scientific knowledge and/or manual skills in data processing, 

purchasing warehouse, and/or similar activities related to the 
delivery of non-public program services. 1,246$                    

Pearson Education

Activities provided via contractual services that require basic 
scientific knowledge and/or manual skills in data processing, 

purchasing warehouse, and/or similar activities related to the 
delivery of non-public program services. 2,005$                    

12,015$                  Subtotal of 340

2014-2015 Non Public Services / State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 411,403$               

IGA 7789612000 Moshannon Valley SD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  21,373$                  899

2014-2015 Race to the Top Grant / Federal Glendale SD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  3,782$                    

Curwensville ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  11,113$                  

2014-2015 Race to the Top Grant / Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 36,268$                  

C 062-140010 (C II) J. Holter

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers 
and administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the 

CIU # 10. 1,240$                    121

2013-2014
IDEA Part B, Component II:  

Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 1,240$                    

C 062-150010 (C II) Holter, J.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers 
and administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the 

CIU # 10. 83,369$                  121

2014-2015
IDEA Part B, Component II:  

Federal Moss, D.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers 
and administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the 

CIU # 10. 80,230$                  
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Neely, C.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers 
and administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the 

CIU # 10. 69,180$                  

Sanker, C.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers 
and administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the 

CIU # 10. 64,382$                  

Spotts, H.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers 
and administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the 

CIU # 10. 62,619$                  

Stewart, M.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers 
and administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the 

CIU # 10. 72,000$                  
431,780$               Subtotal of 121

Murray, P.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions to the delivery of 
Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers and 

administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the CIU # 
10. 30,217$                  151

Sparks, L.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions to the delivery of 
Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers and 

administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the CIU # 
10. 8,836$                    

Williams, H.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
systematizing, preserving communications & records, and 

assisting with fundamental fiscal transactions to the delivery of 
Training and Consulting (TAC) services to the teachers and 

administrators of the public schools w/in the footprint of the CIU # 
10. 17,009$                  

56,063$                  Subtotal of 151

Lancaster Lebanon IU
Services related to the professional development of TAC 

administrative staff. 40$                         324

Capital Area IU
Services related to the professional development of TAC 

administrative staff. 50$                         

Competitive Advantage Consultants
Services related to the professional development of TAC 

administrative staff. 6,064$                    

PaTTAN Pittsburgh
Services related to the professional development of TAC 

administrative staff. 195$                       

Crisis Prevention Institute
Services related to the professional development of TAC 

administrative staff. 319$                       

MCIU/PaTTAN
Services related to the professional development of TAC 

administrative staff. 360$                       
7,028$                    Subtotal of 324

PASAP Office 

Contracted services that support the administration of the CIU # 
10 to include teacher & administrator training and direct services 

to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of the MA-Access 
services. 330$                       329

2014-2015
IDEA Part B, Component II:  

Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 495,201$               

C 062-14-0010 (C III)

2013-2014
IDEA Part B, Component III:  

Federal Clearfield ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  406,449$               899

Penns Valley ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  190,821$               

Harmony ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  30,486$                  
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Wonderland Charter School

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  9,541$                    

Keystone Central SD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  247,324$               

State College ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  726,074$               

2013-2014
IDEA Part B, Component III:  

Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 1,610,695$            Subtotal of 899

C 062-15-0010 (C III) Cawthern, J.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 

delivery of equitable participation services. 22,276$                  121

2014-2015
IDEA Part B, Component III:  

Federal

Mowen, C.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as  personnel supervision, and specialized 

trainings.  863$                       131

Bald Eagle ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  289,047$               899

Wonderland Charter School

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  4,013$                    

Penns Valley ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  144,060$               

Harmony ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  32,695$                  

Keystone Central SD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  608,377$               

Glendale SD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  188,079$               

Sugar Valley Rural Charter School

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  113,837$               

Young Scholars of Central PA Charter 
School

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  24,747$                  

Moshannon Valley SD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  146,503$               

Nittany Valley RCS

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  4,885$                    

Philipsburg-Osceola ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  292,017$               

Centre Learning Community CS

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to schools as pass-through funding as the schools were sub-

grantees.  27,717$                  
1,875,977$            Subtotal of 899

2014-2015
IDEA Part B, Component III:  

Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 1,899,116$            

IGA PO  4300398873 Baker, B.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 10,116$                  121

2013-2014 PDE Initiatives: State Holter, J.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 2,681$                    

12,797$                  

Russler, J.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
transferring, transcribing, systematizing, or preserving 

communications, records and transactions. 2,233$                    151
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2013-2014 PDE Initiatives: State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 15,030$                  

IGA PO 4300434553 Baker, B.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 4,890$                    121

2014-2015 PDE Initiatives: State Holter, J.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 2,413$                    

Starner, J.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 3,683$                    

10,985$                  Subtotal of 121

Russler, J.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
transferring, transcribing, systematizing, or preserving 

communications, records and transactions. 5,943$                    151

Tuscarora  IU # 11

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  16,705$                  899

Appalachia IU # 8

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  23,848$                  
40,553$                  Subtotal of 899

2014-2015 PDE Initiatives: State
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 57,480$                  

IGA 013-140610 Haigh, S.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 11,528$                  191

Keith, P.

Activities comprising of various skill levels required to perform 
activities associated with the assistance of classroom teachers and 

itinerants. 2,545$                    

2013-2014 PDE Initiatives: Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 14,073$                  Subtotal of 191

IGA 013-150610 Baker, B.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 4,890$                    121

2014-2015 PDE Initiatives: Federal Gray, K.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 7,593$                    

McCain, B.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 8,202$                    

Moyer, K.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 11,069$                  

Starner, J.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 2,864$                    

34,617$                  Subtotal of 121

Russler, J.

Activities  comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
transferring, transcribing, systematizing, or preserving 

communications, records and transactions. 5,943$                    

2014-2015 PDE Initiatives: Federal
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 40,560$                  
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C 107-150610
The Meadows Universal Community Behavioral 

Health

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  9,890$                    899
2014-2015 The Meadows

IGA C1455129 McCain, B.

Activities related to assignments requiring a high degree of 
knowledge and skills acquired through at least a baccalaureate 
degree including skills in the field of education related to the 
delivery of meeting the scope of work for the PDE Initiatives. 50,471$                  121

2014-2015 Keystone to Opportunities

C 2013227245-PRJ Rice, P.

Activities comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
transferring, transcribing, systematizing, or preserving 

communications, records and transactions related to the delivery 
of PDE Initiative services 17,656$                  151

2013-2014 PA Council of Arts: State

Mazzant, C.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 7,530$                    320

Lyons, C.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 585$                       

Swartz, A.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 4,745$                    

Verbeck, L.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 3,165$                    

Rosenberg, H.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 1,065$                    

Maurer, D.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 5,543$                    

Johnson, T

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 3,510$                    

Magee, L

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 1,755$                    

Brighton, J

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 450$                       

Van Dance, Inc.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 1,100$                    

Kinney, J.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 200$                       

Young, B.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 150$                       

29,798$                  Subtotal of 320

Country Catering

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 268$                       330
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents performing 

work under this agreement 47,722$                  
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C 2013227549-PRJ Lundy, J.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy, personnel supervision, and specialized trainings related to 
the delivery of PDE Initiative services. 36,134$                  111

13-14 PA Council of Arts: State Gray, K.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy, personnel supervision, and specialized trainings related to 
the delivery of PDE Initiative services. 19,006$                  

55,140$                  Subtotal of 111

Johnson, T.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 2,340$                    320

Verbeck, L.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 1,170$                    

Mazzant, C.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 3,510$                    

Maurer, D.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 2,340$                    

Swartz, A.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 2,340$                    

Magee, L.

Activities in support of the instructional program and 
administration of the CIU # 10 to include services completed for 

curriculum improvement, teacher & administrator training, direct 
services required by the CIU # 10. 1,170$                    

12,870$                  Subtotal of 320
Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 

performing work under this agreement 68,010$                  

C 2013227245-PRJ
No Contracted Services or Payroll Related Items Paid from this 

Contract/Subsidy

9/1/13 to 
8/31/14 13-14 PA Council of Arts: State

C 2013227549-PRJ Toftrees Resort and Conference Center

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 330$                       330
9/1/13 to 
8/31/15 PA Council of Arts: State

Art Alliance of Central PA

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,190$                    899

Bellefonte Arts and Craft Show

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,103$                    

Cultural Resources, Inc.

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,103$                    

Huntingdon County Arts Council

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,721$                    

Millbrook Playhouse

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  4,049$                    

The Music Academy
Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 

given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 2,103$                    

Nittany Valley Symphony

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  4,318$                    

PA Centre Chamber Orchestra

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,103$                    

Pennsylvania Dance Theatre

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,291$                    
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State College ASD

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,103$                    

State College Choral Society

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,103$                    

Tempest Productions

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,103$                    

Van Dance, Inc.

Funds that are received by the CIU # 10 as a grantee, but then 
given to intermediate units as pass-through funding as the 

intermediate units were sub-grantees.  2,103$                    
32,393$                  Subtotal of 899

9/1/13 to 
8/31/14 PA Council of Arts: State

Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 
performing work under this agreement 32,723$                  

C 2014284414-PRJ

9/1/14 to 
8/31/15 PA Council of the Arts Gray, K.

Activities completed by highly skilled staff members that perform 
managerial duties such as development and execution of Board 

policy, personnel supervision, and specialized trainings related to 
the delivery of Galaxy in Education Services 14,237$                  111

Russler, J.

Activities comprised of clerical duties such as preparing, 
transferring, transcribing, systematizing, or preserving 

communications, records and transactions related to the delivery 
of Galaxy in Education Services 19,822$                  151

Shaltiel, A.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 1,950$                    330

Johnson, T.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 8,925$                    

Swartz, A.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 6,650$                    

Brighton, J.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 150$                       

Kinney, J.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 400$                       

Mazzant, C.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 7,450$                    

Maurer, D.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 3,525$                    

Herrera, C.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 2,100$                    

Rosenberg, H.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 3,075$                    

Magee, L.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 2,925$                    
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Van Dance, Inc.

Professional services received from a contractual agreement that 
support the administration of the CIU # 10 to include curriculum 

improvement services, teacher & administrator training, and 
direct services to assist the CIU # 10 related to the delivery of Arts 

in Education Galaxy services. 150$                       
37,300$                  Subtotal of 330

Annual Cost of all employees, contractors, and agents 
performing work under this agreement 71,359$                  
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